

MACC – MICHIGAN ALPINE COMPETITION COUNCIL - MEETING 02-07-2018

Minutes of the call in meeting:

President Virginia Uhley called the meeting to order at 8:34 PM.

Attendance: Officers

Gary Bloodworth-P	Shawn Hughes – P	Steve Coatney – P	Mike Hiebrink-A	Jeanette Uhley-A
Mike Sayers – A	Debi Koltoniak - P	Jim Geisling - A	Zach Jablonski-A	Drew Hillger--P
Doug Fellman – P	Bill Perlmutter –A	Ginnie Uhley – P	Dave Carrico-P	Lou Oles - A
Alex Carrico-P	Jason Kanakry- P	Kermit Anderson-A	Dennis Parrot-P	Kathy Bauer-P

Attendance: Team Racer Representatives

Chip Dayton SW – P	Denise Miller - P	Alan Osterdale AA - A	Scott Pyles RN-A
Stephan Morgan JD-A	Gary Konsza, SC – A	Mike Jablonski TB - A	
Rob Reader SD – P	Mick Serafinski, TR-P	Holly Polopolos AA – P	
Sue Holmes RN –A	Pat Groves TO - A		

President – Ginnie Uhley: Motion to approve the minutes was made by Ginnie 2nd by Alex there were no objections minutes approved. Motion to approve the results from the last race by Ginnie 2nd by Doug no objections results approved. Question was asked about team standings. Steve does not have yet, but is working on it.

Updates from Boyne for the upcoming race: Boyne will set up finish line and corral. The race will be run according to the schedule. We will be using their timing equipment our computer and display. We will need timing crew and course workers. Just a note, Boyne finish shack is smaller than the ones on Superbowl so keep the people to a minimum.

There will be a Nastar race after our race MACC racers can race for free have to wear your bib.

Talked to Boyne about the start area around the start shack on Superbowl they will try and build it up.

There was a discussion about course 3. Some of the racers do not like racing on the “Big Hill”. They feel like they are not racing just trying to survive. Some felt that the slalom courses were more technical than last year. Shorter distance between gates and more offset. Some of the racers even talked about not racing next year. Ginnie will follow up with Jason off line. Only 2 courses this weekend will discuss more next meeting.

There were a lot of problems with the chair lift last race weekend and one of the races was called by the COC (one Run), because of the problem. Ginnie asked that she be included in the discussion of cancelling races in the future. The COC apologized.

March 24 will be the beer league final. Friends and family passes will be available next year for those that want to take advantage of it.

Vice President – Alexandra Carrico: No updates. Registration for Friday will be in the Civic center.

Banquet: Mike Jablonski has tickets and Dan will be there this weekend to sell them. Denise will not be there this weekend, but will be the last 2 to finalize everything.

Finances – Mike Hiebrink: Not present no report.

Sponsors – Jim Geisling: Not present no report.

Awards – Zach Jablonski: Not present no report.

Registration – Jeanette Uhley: Jeanette was not present. Ginnie reported that we had 3 new racers sign up and we have the #1bibs and guest bibs.

Timing - Shawn Hughes: Timing in good shape for this weekend.

Computers – Steve Coatney: Results were approved and we have already talked about this weekend races so we are all set.

Equipment – David Carrico: Had to get a headset repaired will send in the invoice. If Scope is going to get the display he may have to get it unlocked.

Course Setting – Jason Kanakry: Saw the E-mail on course 3. USSA calls for 11 meters on slalom have been setting course 3 at 12 meters. Will discuss off line can set the course however. Question on the chair running at 8:15 for this weekend, will have the crew there and ready.

Director of Course Officials – Drew Hilger: No pace setters on course one this weekend.

Course Operations – Dennis Parrot & Gary Bloodworth: Good shape for this weekend full crews. There were soft conditions on course 3 last race. Scott Pyles was working on the course with a shovel. He wrote a report on what he saw and fixed. Dennis shared this info with course setting crew and others.

Race Workers – Bill Perlmutter / Dennis Parrot: On line sign up was opened up before ready to go. Changes for only 2 courses hadn't been put in. Ginnie asked if we were all set with the delinquent workers. Dennis knew nothing about it. Ginnie will get with Bill.

Publicity/Recruitment & Newsletter – Debi Koltoniak: Will put out a newsletter with updates for this weekend.

Webmaster – Mike Sayers: Not present. Let him know of anything for the web and he will take of it.

Old Business: Motion was made to flip the run order on each of the courses for the February 24 & 25 races by Ginnie 2nd by Denise. Roll call vote was taken 6 Yes- 3 No motion passed.

New Business: none

Secretary – Doug Fellman

Ginnie made a motion to adjourn Dennis 2nd.

Meeting adjourned at 9:16 PM

Next meeting is a call in meeting on February 21, 2018

Respectfully submitted by Doug Fellman, Secretary